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From the President . . .
	 Fall, the real deal, is finally here. We had some 
great outdoor days long into the semester, and I hope 
we have many more as I haven’t finished cleaning 
up the garden beds.  We have had some wonderful 
LND/SMC events already, and kudos to the Program 
Committee, Newcomers, Creative Cooking and our 
other active interest groups!
	 I want to encourage all of our members to contribute 
to the Scholarship Fund.  Every year tuition increases, 
and we want to support our local young women who 
attend Saint Mary’s College and Notre Dame.
	 The hectic holiday season is coming.  I hope you 
will take some time to relax and attend LND/SMC 
planned events.  Learn something new, eat something 
new, drink something new!   We need food and 
fellowship options during our cold season!
	 It continues to be a pleasure to be the president 
of this organization.  I have met so many smart and 
accomplished women.   I appreciate your company 
and the many blessings you have given me these last 
five years!  Happy Thanksgiving!

Meg Mitzel
President

 

Sunday, December 9, 2018
1:30-4:30 pm

Stapleton Lounge, Le Mans Hall
Saint Mary’s College
Notre Dame, Indiana

Join us we honor
our new Life Members

and celebrate the season 

RSVP to Jo Ann MacKenzie, 
<jam1910@comcast.net>, 

277-5912

		  	
		
Thursday, November 15, 2018        6:00-8:00 pm 

Martin’s School of Cooking, Heritage Square, 
7355 Heritage Square Drive, Granger

Cost: $20  
Deadline for reservations is Friday, November 9.

	 Chef April Howell of Martin’s School of Cook-
ing is planning an evening of Entertaining Entice-
ments for our holiday parties. She will be cooking 
up tasty bites for entertaining ease. Chef April 
will also be asking for some audience participa-
tion. Here is the menu for the evening.

Savory Stuffing Bites
Boursin and Sausage Stuffed Mushrooms

Butternut Squash Quesadillas 
with Cranberry Pear Salsa

No Bake Salted Caramel Bites
Creamy Caramel Apple Dip
Pomegranate Avocado Salsa

Baked Coconut Shrimp
Mulled Cider

	 We will be sampling all the recipes at the end of 
the presentation. Space is limited, so reserve your 
space now.  Please go to our website, www.lnds-
mc.org, to access the PayPal button for this event. 
If you prefer, checks should be made out to LND/
SMC and sent to Denise Brenner, 18263 Berger St., 
South Bend, 46637. If you 
have any questions, email 
<denisecbrenner@gmail.
com>, or call 616-540-
3330. We hope you can 
join us for this tasty and 
fun evening!

Holiday Entertaining



    May we extend a very warm welcome to all newcomers and visitors to the University of Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s College. We hope joining The Ladies will help you to build a sense of community and 
serve as a source of support. Please join and then 
   • participate in any of our interest groups, 
	 • join an “Off the Beaten Path” adventure, 
                        • show up for a Let’s Eat Out! 
    • go with some members to “Dinner & a Movie”
	 • have fun at the Children’s Playgroup or 		               • generate a new group outing or   
                              fund raising idea of your own.     
     For those of us who have been members of LND/SMC, or wish to “re-join,” it is the season to renew 
your membership. The membership form for 2015-2016 as well as an envelope addressed to Member-
ship Co-Chair Pam Chipman is enclosed. Please fill out the membership form in its entirety (See p.   )  so 
we can update all your information for this year’s directory. The annual fees are $25.00. These monies go 
to support our programs and fund raising efforts. 
      If you are making a donation to the LND/SMC scholarship funds in addition to your dues, please 
write separate checks. The membership forms, dues check and donation check(s) should be mailed to 
Pam Chipman at 1208 Leeper Avenue, South Bend, IN 46617, by Saturday, October 10, 2015. It is im-
portant that the membership forms are received by the Saturday, October 10, 2015, deadline as it is the 
cut-off date for being included in this year’s membership year book. 
       You may also pay your dues and/or offer donations at the membership table at the Opening Recep-
tion on Monday, September 14, 2015. Please remind your friends to renew their memberships. It is never 
too late to join or “re-join” the LND/SMC! 
         Life Members, this is a reminder that you have the opportunity to make a donation to LND/SMC 
to help defray the cost of newsletter mailings and membership yearbooks. Any donations are greatly 
appreciated. 
        Finally, please join us at the opening reception on Monday, September 14, 2015, at 7:00 pm at Club Nai-
moli, Purcell Pavilion.  Use the south entrance of the Purcell Pavilion.  Someone will be there to direct you 
to Club Naimoli.  It is always so exciting to see friends and welcome new members to our community. 
We look forward to meeting you.

Pam Chipman 288-0995 & Kate Murphy 272-8905
Membership Co-chairs

THE LADIES OF NOTRE DAME & SAINT MARY’S COLLEGE
2018-2019 PROGRAM

November 7, 2018	 Sip and Sample at Ironhand Wine Bar, 1025 Northside Boulevard, South Bend. 
Wednesday		  Members and newcomers are invited to sample wines and try a few small plates.  
7:00 pm			  Spouses/partners welcome. RSVP to Betty Gallagher <gallagherbj@yahoo.com>.

November 14, 2018	 A Rosie Place - Assist the efforts at this haven for medically fragile children.
Wednesday		  53131 Quince Road, South Bend.  12:30 Carpool leaves from Innovation Park.
1:00-3:00 pm		  Kim Reynolds <rkrpc5@gmail.com> and Michelle Wheeler <mwheele4@nd.edu>.

November 15, 2018	 Holiday Cooking Class - Holiday Entertaining by Chef April Howell of Martin’s
Thursday		  School of Cooking, Heritage Square.  Cost $20 per attendee; limited space available.
6:00-8:00 pm		  Questions:  Denise Brenner, 616-540-3330 or <denisecbrenner@gmail.com>.

November 30, 2018	 Porch Pot Making at Ginger Valley - 15065 State Road 23, Granger.
Friday			   Assemble a beautiful winter pot to display on your front porch this winter.  More details
11:00 am - 1:00 pm	 on p. 3.  RSVP by Nov. 26 to Catherine Kossler <kosslerfam@gmail.com>, 614-596-0802.

December 1, 2018	 Christmas Party at Susie Farrington’s for all members.  See p. 5.
Saturday		  1032 N. St. Peter Street, South Bend.  Potluck.  Spouses welcome!
6:00 pm			C  hair:  Susie Farrington, <susiefarrington@gmail.com>, 203-554-3030.

December 4, 2018	 Christmas Party for Children in Foster Care.  Saint Mary’s College Student Center.
Tuesday		  Please help with food/gift donations for the event.  Kim Reynolds <rkrpc5@gmail.com>.
6:00-8:00 pm

December 8, 2018	 Cut! Costume and the Cinema - The History Museum, 808 W. Washington St., South Bend
Saturday		  Private guided tour.  Admission: $10 Tell Wendy if you want to visit the Oliver Mansion
11:00 am		  too. 20-person limit.  RSVP by Nov. 16: Wendy Duffey <wendyduffey@alumni.nd.edu>

December 9, 2018	 Holiday Tea and Recognition of Life Members.  See p. 1.
Sunday		  Stapleton Lounge, Le Mans Hall, Saint Mary’s College campus
1:30-4:30 pm		  RSVP to Jo Ann MacKenzie, <jam1910@comcast.net>, 277-5912

January 17, 2019	 Newcomers & Visitors - Dinner & Karaoke at McCormick’s Coney Island Bar
Thursday		  Spouses welcome!  125 N. Michigan Street, South Bend.
7:00 pm			  Chair:  Susie Farrington, <susiefarrington@gmail.com>, 203-554-3030.

January 24, 2019	 Let’s Eat Out! - Lunch at Livery, 1234 N. Eddy Street #111, South Bend
Thursday		  RSVP by January 21 to Catherine Kossler, <kosslerfam@gmail.com>, 614-596-0802.
12:00 pm		
5:30-7:30 pm		  Cultivate  - Food rescue volunteer opportunity.  701 N. Niles Avenue, South Bend. 
			   5:15 pm carpool leaves from Innovation Park.  Michelle Wheeler <mwheele4@nd.edu>.

February 1, 2019	 Card Night - Come play round robin Euchre at the home of Catherine Kossler.
Friday			   1020 N. St. Peter Street, South Bend.  
7:00 pm			  RSVP by January 28 to Catherine Kossler, <kosslerfam@gmail.com>, 614-596-0802.

February 20, 2019	 Newcomers & Visitors - Ladies Night Out at Simonini Gourmet
Wednesday		  226 W. Cleveland, Granger.  Bring a friend!
6:00 pm			  Chair:  Susie Farrington, <susiefarrington@gmail.com>, 203-554-3030.

March 2, 2019		  Scholarship Luncheon and Welcome of Second Semester Newcomers
Saturday		  North Lounge, Regina Hall, Saint Mary’s College.  See January newsletter for details.	
11:30 am		  Chairs: Bobbie Corke, Mary Lou Derwent and Elaine Nicgorski.  
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Let’s Eat Out 

 

RSVP by January 21

Catherine Kossler
<kosslerfam@gmail.com>

614-596-0802

January 24, 2019
Thursday

12:00 pm
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Come play round robin Euchre at 
the home of Catherine Kossler

1020 N. St. Peter Street, South Bend
Friday, February 1, 2019

7:00 pm

RSVP by January 28

Catherine Kossler
<kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802

Members and newcomers join 
to sample wines and try a few small plates.

Wednesday, November 7, 2018
7:00 pm

1025 Northside Boulevard, South Bend

RSVP to Betty Gallagher
<gallagherbj@yahoo.com>

Sip 
and 

Sample
Friday, November 30, 2018 

11:00 am to 1:00 pm
15065 State Road 23, Granger

	 Assemble a beautiful winter pot to display on 
your front porch this winter.  Growers’ pots will 
be provided, or bring your own.  Filler materials 
are provided and include:  evergreen branch-
es, pine cones, red twig dogwood branches and 
more.  

	 Cost is $20 to fill a 2 gallon/8” grower pot (pot 
is free) or $30 for a 3 gallon/10” size.  Pots can be 
dropped into a current decorative pot.  Alterna-
tively, decorative pots will be available for sale 
(20% off).  

	 Typical time to complete pot is 30-45 minutes.
			 

RSVP by November 26 to:

Catherine Kossler
<kosslerfam@gmail.com>

614-596-0802

Porch Pot 
Making



and Newspapers, Food and Art, 
and Breakfast for Dinner are the 
remaining monthly themes. If 
you’re interested in finding out 
more, please contact:

Co-Chairs: Denise Brenner
<denisecbrenner@gmail.com>, 616-540-3330

Bridget Hubbard
 <bridget@ndirish.net>, 574-217-8323

LNDSMC 
DUPLICATE BRIDGE 

KEEP YOUR MIND SHARP! 

Learn to play a fun card game that will keep your 
memory active, and help you make new friends! We will 
teach you playing and bidding strategies and techniques 

along with ways to remember cards played, and what the 
opponents may be holding in their hands.  

Most Tuesdays—complimentary Dinner at 6pm,  

Bridge at 6:45 

Location: Susie Farrington’s 1032 N. St. Peter St, SB 

No Bridge on these dates: 10/9, 10/16, 10/23, 11/13, 12/11, 1/1, 
1/15, 2/12, 4/23, 4/30, 5/14. Also no bridge 6/11-8/13/19. 

ALL BRIDGE PLAYERS WELCOME  

(especially party bridge, Chicago scoring players welcome!) 

Chair: Susie Farrington
203-554-3030, <susiefarrington@gmail.com>
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Interest Groups
Movie Viewing Group 

	

Join a trip to The History Museum 
to view its new exhibit in a private guided tour.  

Saturday, December 8, 2018
11:00am

808 W. Washington Street, South Bend
Admission $10

RSVP to Wendy Duffey by November 16
Note:  20-person limit

Interested in visiting the Oliver Mansion while 
you are there?  Let  Wendy know when you reply.
 

Chair: Wendy Duffey
 <wendyduffey@alumni.nd.edu>

Creative Cooking

	 The Creative Cooking Group is off to a great 
start. Our first dinner included spouses and 
brought back memories of the 60’s with Beatles’ 
Inspired British Food. In October, the meal was 

straight from the Farm to the 
Table and featured the boun-
ty of the harvest season. Mem-
bers are looking forward to the 
Tapas Meal in a few weeks.

	 Creative Cooking welcomes LND/SMC dues 
paying members at any point during the year. 
There is a $35 fee to cover the cost of the meals. 
Everyone is asked to plan and 
cook two different meals or host 
one meal at their house. 
	 Our group usually meets 
on the second Tuesday of the 
month. In December, we will be 
featuring Holidays around the 
World. American Cities’ Spe-
cialties, Recipes in Literature 



Interest Groups
  Morning Literature
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   LND/SMC members are welcome to join the 
Morning Literature Group 

for good reading and fellowship!

Upcoming Discussions

November 9, 2018
Place: Home of Malou Audi 

Time: 9:30am
Book: The Atomic City Girls

by Janice Beard

December 17, 2018
Place: Home of Sheila Marshall

 Time: 9:30am
Book: Dreamers of the Day 

by Mary Doria Russell

January 2019
Place: Home of Ruth Schmitz

Time: 9:30am
Book: The Great Gatsby 
by F. Scott Fitzgerald

     For more information and 
directions to members’ homes, contact:

Chair: Sheila Marshall,  291-2364
                          <shmarshall@att.net>

 The Rosary Group welcomes you

 10:00 am

 Chapel of St. Catherine 
 Fischer O’Hara-Grace Graduate Residences

 Community Center 
 at Wilson Drive and Bulla Road
 on the campus of Notre Dame

 Children are welcome
 Convenient parking near the entrance

Chair: Ravini Fernando, 574-855-2199
<ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

Upcoming Dates

Friday, December 7, 2018
Friday, January 4, 2019
Friday, February 1, 2019

Photo by Adam Lamm

For further information or directions contact:

Afternoon Book Club 
Join the Afternoon Book Club 

for a lively discussion of a variety of good reads. 

Upcoming Discussions

December 6, 2018

Book: The Geography of Bliss 
	 by Eric Weiner

January 3, 2019
Book: The Hundred-Year-Old Man
Who Climbed Out of a Window and 

Disappeared 
by Jonas Jonasson

February 7, 2019

Book: The Vicar of Wakefield
by Oliver Goldsmith

     For more information and 
directions to members’ homes, contact:

Chairs: Val Bartels, 271-3637 <valreads@comcast.net>
Laura Fuderer, 277-0409  <fuderer@nd.edu>



  6

Children’s Playgroup Calendar Fall 2018
November 8			   Playdate - Peace Evangelical 
Thursday, 9:30-11:00 am	 16791 Cleveland Road, Granger 46530

November 16			  Mommy’s Breakfast Out - Come alone, or bring the whole family.
Friday, 9:00 am		  Original Pancake House 1430 North Ironwood Road, South Bend

December 1			   Seasonal Pottery Decorating - ornaments, mugs, plates, figurines
Saturday, 10:00am-12:00pm	 The Pigeon and the Hen Pottery, 217 S. Michigan Street, South Bend
				    Come alone, or bring the kiddos.  Relaxing fun!  Pieces make great gifts!

December 11			  Mommy’s Night Out - Ironhand Vineyard Wine Bar
Tuesday, 5:30-7:00 pm	 1025 Northside Boulevard, South Bend

January 12			   Yoga - Come alone, or bring the kiddos.
Saturday	 		  Time and location - TBD.

January 22			   Trivia Night/Date Night - South Bend Brew Works
Tuesday, 7:00-9:00 pm	 216 S. Michigan Street, South Bend.  Prizes and interesting food!

Further details will be forthcoming in our monthly calendar and Facebook events!  This is not an 
all-inclusive list!  Additional ideas, get-togethers, adventures, whether planned a week out or ad hoc, 
are invited from all members, anytime.  Watch for winter and spring events on our Facebook page 
and in the January Kaleidoscope issue.  Send RSVPs to Rana or to our Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s 
College Playgroup Facebook page.

 Playgroup Coordinator:  Rana Van Voorhis
<rrolle@nd.edu>, 352-207-0300  

From the Assistant Treasurer . . .
  
 The LND/SMC Remembrance Cards recognize 
special occasions, such as birthdays, anniversa-
ries, graduations or the memory of someone who 
has passed.  Those who have passed are also re-
membered in the LND/SMC Memorial Mass 
each May.
       Remembrance Card gifts are fully tax de-
ductible. All monies raised through the Remem-
brance Card program support the LND/SMC 
Scholarship for Local Women at either Notre 
Dame or Saint Mary’s College. If you would like 
to have one of these cards on hand, contact Mary 
Lou Derwent, <mldderwent@alumni.nd.edu>  or 
Corinne DeTrempe, <cdetrempe@yahoo.com>. A 
packet will be mailed to you.

In Memoriam

•	 Charles Thorsen (Denise and Dave Brenner)

•	 Patricia Mitzel (Denise and Dave Brenner) 

•	 Professor Donald Sniegowski (Jerry and Marge 
Marley; Walter and Elaine Nicgorski) 

•	 Patrick Crowe (Walter and Elaine Nicgorski) 
        
•	 Peter Babij (Walter and Elaine Nicgorski)

•	 Delores Schuld (Walter and Elaine Nicgorski)

•	 Walton R. Collins, Jr. (Wm. Philip and Carolyn 
Helman)

Corinne DeTrempe, Assistant Treasurer
<cdetrempe@yahoo.com>



From the Program Chairs…
Spring activities - Infomation for future activities 
will be shared in newsletters, via MailChimp, and 
on the LND/SMC Facebook page and website.  
Future spring events include:

•	 May 2 - Memorial Mass

•	 May 15 - Annual Business Meeting and 
Cookout at the home of Betty Gallagher

Other possible spring events include:

•	 ‘Let’s Eat Out’ night

•	 tour of  the Mishawaka Shiojiri Niwa Jap-
anese Garden with lunch following

•	 lavender wreath craft at Lavender Hill 
Farm

•	 tour of the Snite Museum Charles B. 
Hayes Family Sculpture Park with lunch

Program Co-Chairs

Catherine Kossler <kosslerfam@gmail.com> 
 Betty Gallagher <gallagherbj@yahoo.com>  
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	 A very attentive group of women recently gath-
ered in a renovated conference room in the Joyce 
Center to meet Missy Conboy, ND ‘82, the Senior 
Deputy Director of Athletics at Notre Dame, cur-
rently under Director Jack Swarbrick. 
	 After receiving a law degree from Kansas Uni-
versity, Conboy went to work for the NCAA 

as a violation investi-
gator / prosecutor in 
both men’s and wom-
en’s sports.  When she 
accepted Notre Dame’s 
offer as a compliance 
officer for the Athletic 
Department she arrived 
on the same day that the 
new Athletic Director, 
Dick Rosenthal, took of-

fice. Since her days as a student athlete (1978-82, 
captain ‘82) on the Notre Dame Women’s Bas-
ketball team to today, Conboy has seen the rap-
id growth and flourishing of not only women’s 
athletics but all athletics at Notre Dame.    From 
the beginning, while responsible for all athletes, 
not just women, her focus was on basketball, 
volleyball and tennis. She was interested in gen-
der equity.  In 1988 there were only 27 athletic 
scholarships for women. At that time, the ratio 
of men to women at the university was 2:1.  To-
day it is close to 1:1.  
	 Subsequent athletic directors increased the 
number of women’s scholarships and provided 
leadership in hiring better coaches.  The philos-
ophy of the department encouraged coaches to 

Speaker Series - Missy Conboy, Senior Deputy Director of Athletics, Notre Dame
be teachers as well as coaches, as athletes had to 
have good role models.  In all Division I sports, 
scholarships were to be fully funded.   Student 
athletes are looking for education and facilities 
that are “more than adequate.”  On 09/11/01, 
a master plan for $128 million was implement-
ed… facilities fitting architecturally with the 
University style as well as serviceable to the de-
partment.  Conboy was involved with all of the 
work on this plan…. thus adding “construction 
and facilities management” to her title.  Her lat-
est additional project was the athletic part of the 
Crossroads Project.  She is excited that “the sta-
dium that Rockne built” is “the part of the uni-
versity where athletics were incorporated with 
the academic and social campus community.”
	 As a wife and a mother of 3 daughters, Conboy 
has an active life.  She is settled in the local com-
munity, unlike her youth when as a daughter in 
a military family she attended 12 schools in 13 
years! 
	  What is her future?  She still oversees policy 
compliance issues as deputy Title 9 officer for 
athletics at Notre Dame and as a member of a 
legal team for the NCAA.  She is part of the uni-
versity’s discussion on possible additional sports 
for both men and women, perhaps “women’s 
ice hockey!”   In closing, she answered questions 
from the audience.
	 Perhaps in the future, Notre Dame will have 
a new athletic director, and HER name will be 
Conboy.  She is more than qualified.

Contributed by Mary Lou Derwent    

Catherine Kossler, LND/
SMC Program Chair 
and Missy Conboy



From the Corresponding Secretary . . .	
	

	 Notes have been sent on behalf of LND/SMC 
to the following people:

Thinking of You (Illness)
•	 Carolyn Helman, lm
•	 Helen McNeill, lm

Sympathy
•	 Family of Patricia Weber, lm, who died in Sep-

tember
•	 Barbara Sniegowski, lm, on the death of her 

husband Professor Donald Sniegowski
•	 Valerie Bartels on the death of her father, John 

Winslow
•	 Carol Collins, lm, on the death of her husband, 

Walton Collins
•	 Marcie Benjamin on the death of her father, 

Deleano Benjamin

  Please contact these individuals on your own and 
keep them in your thoughts. If you need contact 
information for those listed, please call the Cor-
responding Secretary. Please inform the secretary 
of any life events involving LND/SMC members. 

Marge Marley,  Corresponding Secretary 
289-9134, <mamarley57@gmail.com>

 Online Membership/E-Newsletters

	 All members may fill out their membership 
forms and pay dues online via PayPal.  The 
most current form as well as a link to pay dues 
lives on the website, <lndsmc.org>.	
	 Alternatively, paper forms will still be accept-
ed as found on page 11 of this newsletter.  Dues 
and donations may be made by check and mailed 
following instructions on the Membership Form.
	 Note: Due to costs of printing and mailing, 
members opting to receive the newsletter elec-
tronically during the previous academic year 
will no longer receive a paper copy of the first 
newsletter of the next year.  Also, to ensure quick 
delivery, all members will receive an email with 
a link to the newsletter where it, as well as past 
issues, can be read on our website.
	

Membership Chair: Pam Chipman 
<pdchipman@ameritech.net>, 574-288-0995

Website Manager: Catherine Kossler 
<kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802

Opening Reception
Meg Mitzel, President of The Ladies of Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s College welcomed members and 
guests to a new year of friendship and activities at the 
Opening Reception on Tuesday, September 25, 2018. 
Featured speakers were Jan Cervelli, President of 
Saint Mary’s  College and Father Gerard Olinger, csc, 
Vice President for Mission Engagement and Church 
Affairs at the University of Notre Dame. The office of 
Notre Dame President John Jenkins, csc, generous-
ly provided the venue and refreshments. The South 
Club location in O’Neill Hall, part of the Campus 
Crossroads project around Notre Dame Stadium pro-
vided a warm space for members and newcomers to 
come together and learn of coming events.
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Volunteer Opportunities

	 Thank you to the volunteers who wrote thank you 
notes to donors at A Rosie Place, a specialty hospital 

for medically fragile children 
on October 17! Please join us 
on November 14 from 1:00-

3:00 pm when we return to assist this wonderful organi-
zation. Carpooling will be available again at 12:30 pm 
at Innovation Park.
	 Thank you to our members who have offered to do-
nate a gift, food or to volunteer at our Christmas par-
ty for children in foster care! Your generosity is very 
much appreciated! The party will be held at Saint 
Mary’s College Student Center from 
6:00-8:00 pm on December 4. We are 
still in need of food and gift donations 
for the children. Please contact Kim 
Reynolds <rkrpc5@gmail.com> or 
574-383-5730 if you are able to help with providing a 
gift or snack for the party.

	 Also on January 24 from 5:30-
7:30 pm, join us for a Cultivate 
food rescue outing.  We will meet 
in the Innovation Park parking lot 

at 5:15 pm to carpool and/or caravan over to the facili-
ty.
	 We hope to see you soon!	 If you would like to vol-
unteer at any of these events, please contact the Volun-
teer Coordinators:

Kim Reynolds <rkrpc5@gmail.com>
Michelle Wheeler <mwheele4@nd.edu>

Photo by Adam Lamm

   
In Memoriam

Patricia Carroll Weber

February 1, 1935 - September 2, 2018

✙ 

	 Patricia  was born in Rapid City, South 
Dakota.  In 1955 she married Ronald Weber, 
and they moved to South Bend where he 
was finishing his studies at Notre Dame.  She 
worked as a dental assistant in Mishawaka 
until the birth of the first of three daughters.  
Subsequently the family moved to Iowa, then 
to Minnesota, before returning to South Bend 
in 1963 when her husband joined the Notre 
Dame faculty. Travel was a part of their lives, 
and the family lived in Portugal, England and 
Ireland.
	 As a longtime member of Little Flower 
Church in South Bend, Patricia was an ad-
vocate for the poor.  In addition, she was a 
volunteer middle-school teacher’s aid, a Girl 
Scout troop leader and a member of an em-
broidery group that supplied blankets for 
military veterans. In 2005 she and her hus-
band moved to Valparaiso to be near family.
	 Patricia is survived by Ronald Weber, 
her husband of 63 years, her sister Eliza-
beth Morse, and three daughters Elizabeth 
Krupcha, Andrea Weber and Kathryn Weber.  
Also surviving are three grandsons and two 
great-grandchildren.
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LND/SMC Elected Officers

President

Meg Mitzel
mmitzel55@gmail.com, 607-797-3065

President-Elect

Susan Farrington
susiefarrington@gmail.com, 203-554-3030

Past President

Mary Fran Kitz
mkitz62@aol.com, 630-750-8849

Program Co-Chairs

Betty Gallagher
gallagherbj@yahoo.com, 574-217-8961

Catherine Kossler
kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802
    

Recording Secretary

Peg DeBoer
pdeboerelk@gmail.com, 574-271-4706

Corresponding Secretary

Marge Marley
mamarley57@gmail.com, 574-289-9134

Treasurer

Marti Alworth
mtalworth@aol.com, 574-243-1533

Assistant Treasurer

Corinne DeTrempe
cdetrempe@yahoo.com, 574-243-7770

Membership Co-Chairs

Pam Chipman
pdchipman@ameritech.net, 574-288-0995

Jennifer Velasco
jdv12@hotmail.com, 574-247-0601

Appointed Board and Other Positions
Chaplain

Father Thomas Blantz, c.s.c.
631-5066

E-mail Coordinators

Elaine Baumbach
embaumbach@comcast.net, 574-243-8438

Marcie Benjamin
marcea.benjamin@gmail.com, 518-527-2894

Appointed Board and Other Positions 

Interest Group Coordinator

Ravini Fernando
ravinifernando@hotmail.com, 574-855-2199 

Life Member Chair

Winnie Caponigri-Farquhar
winifredfarquhar@gmail.com, 574-233-8855

Life Member Advisors

Jo Ann MacKenzie
jam1910@comcast.net, 574-286-8270

Ruth Schmitz
GS4GD3@aol.com, 574-272-5196

Newcomer & Visitor Chair Co-chairs

Susan Farrington
susiefarrington@gmail.com, 203-554-3030

Sarah McDonald
sarahmcdonald316@gmail.com

Newsletter Circulation

Bobbie Corke
rjcorke5@gmail.com, 574-277-7098

Newsletter Editor

Linnea Lannon
clanlannon@yahoo.com, 574-243-5802

Parliamentarian

Elaine Nicgorski
nicgor@yahoo.com, 574-234-5157

Playgroup Coordinator

Rana Van Voorhis
rbabyrolle@yahoo.com, 352-207-0300

Volunteer Coordinators

Kim Reynolds
rkrpc5@gmail.com, 574-383-5730

Michelle Wheeler
mwheele4@nd.edu, 208-301-4198
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Ladies of Notre Dame & Saint Mary’s College 
2018-2019 Membership Form 

To become a member of LND/SMC:             If all your information is the same as last year, check       HERE   ❑  
1. Please complete the following information.  
2. You may 1) send this form along with a check for $25 payable to LND/SMC for your dues to Pam Chipman, 

1208 Leeper Ave., South Bend, IN  46617   OR   2) submit membership form via LND/SMC website and dues 
via PayPal (see article in Sept 2018 Kaleidoscope). 

3. Dues deadline for inclusion in the member directory is Wednesday, October 17, 2018.  
4. You must be a member of LND/SMC to participate in Interest Groups. 
 

Last Name _______________________________First Name __________________________________    
 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________  
  Street Address                                       City       State            Zip Code    

Home Telephone Number _______________________________________________________________    
 

E-mail Address________________________________________________________________________  
 

Are you an employee of Notre Dame or Saint Mary’s?     ❑ Yes     ❑ No               If yes,  
Circle  ND  or  SMC   and indicate your department:        

Title of your position:             

Your Campus Address: ___________________________________________________________   

Is your spouse an employee of Notre Dame or Saint Mary’s?   ❑ Yes     ❑  No    If yes, 

Circle    ND  or  SMC  and indicate department: _______________________________________ 

Spouse’s Name:_________________________________________________________________  

Title of your spouse’s position:          

Spouse’s Campus Address:________________________________________________________  

Are you new to the Notre Dame/Saint Mary’s community within the past year? ❑ Yes  ❑ No 

 $_______ To become a member, please pay annual dues of $25 and 
   make your check payable to LND/SMC. 

$_______        To make a Life Member Sustaining Donation  
   make your check payable to LND/SMC. 

$_______ To make a donation to our Notre Dame Scholarship Fund, 
   make your check payable to University of Notre Dame.* 
 $_______ To make a donation to our Saint Mary’s College Scholarship Fund, 
   make your check payable to Saint Mary’s College. * 

*Please include a separate check for each scholarship donation.   Thank you. 
N.B.  Donors to the 2018-2019 Scholarship Funds will be acknowledged in the newsletter.  If you choose not 

          to have your donation publicly acknowledged, please check here  ❑ 
 

I am interested in participating in or helping with the following Interest Groups: 
❑ Afternoon Book Group   ❑ Bridge    ❑ Children’s Playgroup    ❑ Creative Cooking    ❑ Morning Literature    
❑ Movie Viewing     ❑ Newcomers & Visitors     ❑ Plant-based Eating    ❑ Outdoor Adventures      ❑ Rosary 
 
Choose to receive your LND/SMC Kaleidoscope newsletter by one of the following: (Please check one.  If nothing 
is checked it will come 1st Class.)               ❑ Campus Mail     ❑ Electronic Mail      ❑ 1st Class Mail 



The next deadline for the November newsletter is  
PRIOR to January 18, 2019 
 <clanlannon@yahoo.com>
Dated material.  DO NOT forward

Kaleidoscope
LND/SMC
P.O. Box 116
Notre Dame, IN 46556

For the most current information, visit
www.lndsmc.org

Outdoor Adventures - Frederik Meijer Gardens, Grand Rapids, Michigan  

Membership as of October 18, 2018

	 85	 Renewing Members

	 16 	 New Members

	 +131	 Life Members

	 232	 Total Members

LND/SMC Membership is 

always open!  Join today.  

Complete the form and pay 

at our website, or see the 

form on page 11 of this news-

letter.  Remember!  In order 

to participate in LND/SMC 

interest groups, you must be 

a dues-paying member.

Our Outdoor Adventures outing to the Frederik Meijer Gardens in 

Grand Rapids was a big success. We had a beautiful day in September 

to tour the gorgeous gardens and view the unique sculptures scattered 

throughout the grounds. We found the Japanese Garden to be a particu-

larly special sensory experience with the winding paths, lake, stunning 

sculpture and boulders with traditional and contemporary Asian ele-

ments along the circular route.  We highly recommend a trip to enjoy 

Meijer Gardens. It’s about a 2 hour drive and the cafe is perfect for lunch.

Contributed by Nancy McAdams


